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Furthermore, an effective blueprint for vaccine distribution is crucial. Proper 

determination of priority groups and implementation of an efficient timeline will protect our 

residents and curb mortality rates.  Currently, our residents are struggling to schedule vaccine 

appointments and lack clear guidance on how to sign up. Our current system is 

disproportionately impacting our vulnerable communities. Maryland’s vaccine data shows only 

16% of first doses have been administered to African Americans and just 4.6% to the Latinx 

population. 

 

An equally important component of this bill is reducing the cost burden. Maryland 

residents should not be inhibited from getting tested due to financial reasons. Our goal is for 

cost not to be a barrier. Insurance companies will cover the costs of those individuals who have 

insurance, while the state covers the rest. The bill also allocates strong financial support to local 

jurisdictions to maximize efforts for testing, tracing, and vaccine distribution.  

Under this bill, a work group consisting of policymakers and stakeholders will assess the 

private and public sector COVID-19 testing and contact tracing infrastructure, while establishing 

monthly goals to ensure access for all residents. Goals include achieving a capacity of 100,000 

tests per day in 2021 and local jurisdictions establishing at least six public/private testing sites 

per 100,000 persons. Moreover, determining the optimal number of contact tracing per 100,000 

persons in each local jurisdiction, and including a mechanism for monitoring the efficacy of 

contact tracing will be required.  

Additionally, COVID-19 tests will be made available without barriers for students 

attending institutions of Higher Education and for residents and staff of home health services, 

nursing homes, and assisted living programs. With a resilient framework and with strong 

financial support, we can address the demands of this unprecedented public health crisis. 

This is a very difficult time. Our constituents are looking to us for answers. HB 836 is part 

of the solution. By introducing a systematic approach for testing we can be better at getting 

individuals the appropriate treatment when necessary. By making contact tracing more efficient 

we can mitigate the spread of the virus. By implementing a thorough plan for vaccine distribution 

we can protect our residents who are most vulnerable.  

 

Thank you for the opportunity to present House Bill 836. I respectfully request a 

favorable report. 

 

 

 

 

 
 


